
 

 

IN	AID	OF	THE	
FIRESIDE	CLUB	

SATURDAY	April	27th	2019	
10:00AM	to	12:00PM	

The	Fireside	Club	would	welcome	donaKons	of	cakes,	produce,	bric	a	
brac	and	raffle	prizes	please	to	support	their	coffee	morning.			

Please	contact	Wendy	Turner	on	01787	372677	

EDITORIAL	

Thank	you	so	much	for	all	your	very	kind	dona4ons	received	at	the	Newsle8er	Coffee	
Morning.		Together	with	the	raffle	and	preserves	stall	£358	was	raised.		Thank	you!		It	will	
keep	the	newsle8er	funded	for	another	few	months!		I	did	make	an	announcement	that	I	
was	proposing	to	produce	the	Newsle8er	bi-monthly,	due	to	the	pressures	of	my	job.		
Hence	you	had	no	newsle8er	last	month.		However,	I	think	I	will	be	able	to	manage	
monthly	again	now.		As	always,	I	would	be	grateful	for	any	news	and	stories	to	publish,	
otherwise	it	becomes	a	boring	read!		Thank	you	as	always	to	Carole	and	Tony	Langley	for	
all	the	hard	work	they	do	in	making	sure	you	get	the	newsle8er	delivered	to	you.	
The	Annual	Parish	Assembly	is	held	on	Wednesday	24th	April	at	7:30	pm	in	the	Village	
Hall.		All	parishioners	are	invited,	so	please	come	along	and	find	out	what	has	been	
happening	in	our	village.				SUE	
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BIN	COLLECTIONS	–	MAY	

Blue	bin		10th*,	23rd	
Black	bin	2nd,	16th,	31st*	
*Bank	holiday	1	day	later	

SUFFOLK	COUNTY	COUNCIL	
HOUSEHOLD	WASTE	
&	RECYCLING	CENTRE	

CLOSED	WEDNESDAYS	
April	to	September	

9am	un4l	5pm	-	Monday	to	
Sunday	and	Bank	Holidays		

(Closed	Wednesday)	
October	to	March	

FIRESIDE	CLUB	
Meets	on	alternate	

Tuesdays	
in	the	Village	Hall	

at	2:00	pm

NOTICE	FROM	THE	EDITOR	
The	Village	Newsle-er	reserves	the	
right	to	refuse	to	publish	material	
which	is	deemed	opinionated	and	
considered	libellous,	which	may	

cause	offence.	
Material	submi-ed	may	be	edited,	
according	to	available	space	within	

the	publica?on.		

NEWTON	ART	&	CRAFTS	GROUP	
meets	in	the	Village	Hall	
at	1.30pm	on	Fridays	

For	more	informa4on,	call	
Carole	Langley	-		373548	

VILLAGE	DIARY	FOR	MAY	
MAY	2019	 	 	 	 	
Thursday	2nd		 Local	Elec4ons	 	 	 7	am	-	10	pm	 Village	Hall		
Weds	8th		 Parish	Council	Mee4ng	 	 7:30	pm	 	 Village	Hall		
Tues,	14th	 Fireside	Club,	Alan’s	lunch	 	 12:30	-	1:00	 Village	Hall		
Fri,	24th	 	 Fireside	Club	ou4ng	-	Hyde	Hall	 10:00	am		 Village	Hall		
Tues,	28th	 Fireside	Club		 	 	 2:00	 	 Village	Hall		 	
Tues,	28th		 Neighbourhood	plan	mee4ng	 	 7:30	 	 Village	Hall	

	 	
REGULAR	EVENTS	
Mondays	Yoga	classes	(term	4me	only)		 	 9:30-11	am	 VH	–	Call	313662	 	
Mon	&	Thurs	 Western	Partner	Dance	Club	 	 7:00pm	 	 VH-	Call	371006	
Fridays	 	 Art	&	Crae	Group	 	 	 1:30	pm	 	 VH	–	call	312346	 	
Fridays	 	 Sudbury	&	District	War	Games	Club	 Evening	 	 VH	-	Call	312160	



LONDON LANDMARKS HALF MARATHON - I DID IT! 

 
 
 

WELL	DONE	CHARLIE	COWIE!	

Charlie	took	part	in	the	Swimathon	held	at	the	
Kingfisher	Leisure	Centre	on	31st	March	helping	to	
raise	money	for	cancer	research.		He	raised	over	£150	
for	this	cause. 
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It	was	a	glorious	day	in	London	and	a	
tremendous	experience.		The	support	
from	huge	crowds	of	unknown	people,		
live	music	and	street	entertainment,	with	
children	handing	out	jelly	babies	and	
cardboard	signs,	saying	‘touch	for	super	
power!’		I	can	honestly	say	I	really	enjoyed	
it.				
I	did	the	13.1	miles	in	2	hours,	47	minutes	
and	31	seconds.		I	cannot	say	that	I	saw	a	
landmark,	because	I	was	so	focussed	on	
not	stopping.	
I	managed	to	meet	the	required	minimum	
target,	raising	£350	for	the	Royal	Bri4sh	
Legion.	
Thank	you	again	to	those	who	sponsored	
me.	



ALL	SAINTS	CHURCH	–	NEWTON	GREEN													 
FLOWER	ROTA	2019	

The	above	is	a	provisional	rota	for	church	flowers.		
If	your	allocated	month	is	not	suitable	or	you	would	like	to	be	included	on	the	rota,	 please	let	
me	know.		The	service	is	the	4th	Sunday	of	the	month.	
A	date	will	be	set	nearer	the	4me	to	decorate	the	church	for	Easter,	
Harvest	and	Christmas	
Any	queries,	please	contact	sue	on	01787379201/07881383998	
or	email	sue_presland@hotmail.com	 	 	 	

APRIL	 EASTER	
ALL	HELP	WELCOME

MAY MAUREEN	WILLIAMS

JUNE WENDY	TURNER

JULY MAY	KNOCK

AUGUST VOLUNTEER	REQUIRED

SEPTEMBER HARVEST	
ALL	HELP	WELCOME

OCTOBER MARGARET	LOWE

NOVEMBER CAROLE	LANGLEY

DECEMBER	 CHRISTMAS	
ALL	HELP	WELCOME
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Contribu4ons	for	the	next	Newsle8er	
	by	21st	May	please	to	the	Editor:	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	Co8age,		Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664			email:	newtonvillagenewsle8er@gmail.com	

COFFEE	MORNINGS	

27th	APRIL	-	Fireside	Club	Coffee	morning	
8th	JUNE	-	Church	Gig	Day	

Dona4ons	for	raffle	prizes	very	welcome!	
All	start	at	10:00	and	take	place	in	the	Village	Hall.

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com


	 	 	 	  

24th	March	:			Our	Service	of	Holy	Communion	was	led	by	Revd.	Richard	Tirord.	It	was	
good	to	welcome	him	back	aeer	a	long	absence.	The	Vacancy	has	given	a	chance	to	meet	
many	different	members	of	the	clergy	each	with	their	own	way	of	conduc4ng	a	service	
but	each	one	has	been	very	much	wan4ng	to	follow	our	pa8ern	of	worship.	
Aeer	the	service	we	were	able	to	chat	with	Revd,	Richard	.	Thank	you	to	Nancy	Roser	for	
playing	the	organ	and	to	all	who	helped	with	the	service	and	with	refreshments.	

NoKces	:			
21st	April	:	We	will	have	had	our	Easter	Day	Service	led	by	Revd.	Gerald	Drew	before	you	
receive	this	Newsle8er.	
28th	April	:		Revd	.	Liz	Law	will	be	taking	our	Service	of	Holy	Communion.	

We	wish	to	say	Thank	You	to	a	kind	person		
who	gave	our	church	a	number	of	lovely	glass	vases.	

8th	June	:		Our	Annual	Gig	Day	Coffee	Morning	will	be	held	in	the	Village	Hall	.	There	
will	be	a	Raffle	.	We	will	be	delighted	to	welcome	you	there.	
		
Flowers	for	June	:											Mrs.	Wendy	Turner		
Cleaning	for	June	:										Mrs.Maureen	Williams.	

Chris	Cornell	sent	in	this	lovely	photo	-	
a	rare	sight	in	Newton!	
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All	Saints	Church,	Newton	
Green	

APRIL/MAY	

Churchwarden: Vacant 
Flowers:	May		 Mrs	Maureen	Williams	
Cleaning:		May				 Lose	and	Sara	Cooper	
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DID	YOU	KNOW?	
YOU	CAN	KEEP	UP	TO	DATE	WITH	THINGS	HAPPENING	IN	NEWTON	

ON	our	website	newton.onesuffolk.net		

NEXT	PARISH	COUNCIL	MEETINGS	
is	

Wednesday,	8th	May	2019	
Wednesday,	12th	June	2019	

At		
7:30	in	the	Village	Hall	

There	is	a	15-minute	session	at	the	start	of	the	meeKng,	which	is	
	open	for	public	parKcipaKon.		

If	you	want	to	know	what	is	happening	in	the	village,	come	along	and	find	out.	

http://newton.onesuffolk.net
http://newton.onesuffolk.net


NEWTON	GREEN	GOLF	CLUB	

Guidance	for	golf	on	the	green	at	Newton	
Upon	registering	annually	with	the	club	and	booking	in	at	the	professional’s	shop	before	
play,	residents	of	the	village	can	enjoy	nine	holes	free	golf	on	the	village	green.	All	guests	
must	pay	a	green	fee.	An	extra	nine	holes	on	the	private	side	of	the	course	can	be	played	

aeer	paying	the	appropriate	fee	at	the	club	shop.	

Villager-Plus	Membership	
To	enjoy	regular,	18-hole	golf,	residents	can	take	out	Villager-Plus	membership	of	the	
club,	which	involves	paying	half	the	normal	full,	seven-day	fee	(£377.50	in	2017-18).	

Subject	to	the	guidance	of	the	professional’s	shop,	play	will	be	available	daily	from	10.30	
am,	and	12.30	pm	on	Saturdays.	A	condi4on	of	Villager	Plus	membership	involves	a	free,	

one-hour,	introductory	session	with	the	club	professional.		

FuncKons	Available	for	Hire	
The	club	operates	with	a	full,	open	licence,	and	facili4es	are	available	for	private	hire,	

with	many	social	func4ons	open	to	village	residents		
01787-377217	

www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk	
info@newtongreengolfclub.co.uk 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http://www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk
mailto:info@newtongreengolfclub.co.uk


!  8



GREAT	CORNARD	COMMUNITY	LIBRARY,	HEAD	LANE,	GT	CORNARD,	CO10	0JU	

Opening	Hours	
The	Library	Closes	for	lunch	during	term	>me	12:15	to	
12:45pm	

Term	Kme		
Monday		 8:30am	–	12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	5:00pm	
Tuesday		 8:30am	-	12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	5:00pm	
Wednesday	 8:30am	-	12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	5:00pm	
Thursday	 8:30am	-		12:15pm	/	12:45pm	–	7:00pm	
Friday	 8:30am	-		12:15pm	/	12:45pm		-	5:00pm	
Saturday	 10:00am	–	3:00pm	
Sunday	 10:00am	–	3:00pm	

School	holidays	
Monday	 10:00am	–	1:30pm	
Tuesday	 10.00am	-	1.00pm		
Wednesday	 Closed	
Thursday	 	2.00pm	-	7.00pm	
Friday	 10.00am	-	1.00pm	1.30pm	-	5.00pm	
Saturday	 10.00am	-	3.00pm	
Sunday	 10.00am	-	3.00pm	

Manager	 Mrs	Heather	Welch	
Staff	 Mrs	Karen	Ludlow	
	 Mrs	Steph	McKnight	(Sundays)	
	 Mr	Tom	Veasey	(Saturdays)	
Tel.	No.	 01787	315195	
Email	 cornard.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk	
Web	 www.suffolklibraries.co.uk	
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MOBILE	LIBRARY	IN	NEWTON!	
The	Suffolk	mobile	library	service	visits	Newton	every	4	weeks		

between	4:45pm	and	5:00pm.	
It	stops	in	Plamplin	Close/Church	Road.	

Next	visits	are:	

2019	
27th	April,	25th	May,	22nd	June,	20th	July,		

17th	August,	14th	September,	12th	October,		
9th	November,	7th	December	

http://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/
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FIRESIDE	CLUB	

March	5th		
17	members	enjoyed	delicious	
pancakes	cooked	by	Alan	as	it	
was	Shrove	Tuesday.This	was	
followed	by	another	of	Alan's	
quizzes	and	a	lot	of	chat.	Thank	
you	Alan	and	Pat		and	Bob	who	
helped	serve	the	pancakes	.		

March	19th		
May	had	filled	the	Feely	Bags		with	obscure	household	objects	,	these	were	passed	
around	and	we	wrote	down	what	we	thought	they	might	be	.	Some	interes4ng	answers,!	

There	were	five	winners	each	
receiving	a	small	chocolate	bar	
for	their	efforts.	Thank	you	May	
for	organising	the	bags.	
Chris4ne	and	Amanda	provided	
us	with	delicious	cakes	and	then	
another	of	Alan's	quizzes	all	
answers	star4ng	with	the	le8er	I	
for	the	Ides	of	March	which	was	
my	Birthday	and	Pat	gave	me	a	
card	and	an	Amaryllis	from	the	
club	.	My	thanks	.	

March	21st		
We	went	to	Kersey	Mill		for	coffee	and	then	on	to	Aldercarr	farm	shop	for	lunch	.	When	
we	returned	to	Newton	some	members	a8ended	the	funeral	in	Newton	church	of	Gwen	
Smith	who	used	to	be	one	of	our	members	.	

April	2nd		
A	Tuesday	mee4ng	day	members	visited	Assington	Barn	tea		room	for	aeernoon	tea	.	
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April	16th		
We	played	board	games	including	a	bridge	lesson	,	snakes	and	ladders	and	whist.	
Maureen	provided	us	with		lovely	cake	and	I		made	a	very	good	cup	of	tea!	
We	were	sorry	to	hear	that	two	of	our	members	had	been	in	hospital	,	now	home	on	the	
mend	.We	wish	Jean	Green	and	Peter	Davey	a	good	recovery.		

April	26th	we	are	having	an	ou4ng	to	Christchurch	Mansion	to	view	Rodin's	sculpture	
en4tled	"	The	Kiss	"		and	then	have	lunch	at	the	Beagle	at	Sproughton.		

APRIL	27TH	FIRESIDE	COFFEE	MORNING.	
Hope	you	have	all	seen	the	posters	and	will	be	aEending,	bringing	bric	a	
brac	and	raffle	prizes	etc.	and	spending	lots	of	money	.	Chris	and	Moira	
have	offered	to	do	the	coffee	and	tea	to	give	Carole	and	Joan	a	well	
earned	break	so	they	can	enjoy	a	chat.	

April	30th		
We	have	Hannah	from	Perrywoods	coming	to	our	mee4ng	to	give	us	the	history	of	
Perrywood	Garden	centre	and	the	plans	for	the	Sudbury	Perrywoods.	
If	you	are	interested	the	mee4ng	starts	at	2.00	and	we	would	be	pleased	to	see	visitors.		
No	charge	and	you	will	be	given	tea	and	cake.	

May	14th	Alan	is	cooking	lunch	for	the	members	and	there	will	be	a	raffle.	

May	24th	an	ou4ng	to	Hyde	Hall		

May	28th	we	are	hoping	to	visit	Riding	for	the	Disabled	at	Shelly.	

Wendy	
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IT’S	ALL	SO	LONG	AGO	

Extracts	from	Parish	Magazines	from	the	past	
Compiled	by	Alan	Vince	–	Village	Historian	

60		YEARS	AGO	–	Newton	Newsleaf	produced	by	Rev	A	G	Ensor  
MARCH	1959:	

What	a	treat	it	was	to	have	several	days	of	warm	sunshine	which	was	all	the	more	welcome	aeer	
the	foggy	weather	we	have	had	this	winter.	

Several	people	in	the	village	have	been	suffering	from	influenza	but	we	hope	they	will	soon	be	
be8er	again.	

The	death	of	Mr	Charles	Blois	in	February	came	as	a	surprise	to	his	friends.	For	many	years	he	had	
been	a	sidesman	at	the	church	and	oeen	came	in	the	summer	months	when	his	health	allowed	
him	to.	He	was	a	member	of	the	‘old	Guard’	having	had	lifelong	connec4ons	with	Newton.	May	he	
rest	in	peace!			

On	Saturday	March	7th,	the	wedding	took	place	at	the	church	of	Miss	Sylvia	Vince	and	Mr	Robert	
Clifford	Lee	of	Ra8lesden	and	we	wish	them	every	happiness	in	their	married	life.		A.G.E.																																																																																														

40	YEARS	AGO	-	Newton	Newsleoer	edited	by	Frank	Rowland						  
MARCH	1979:		

David	Benton:	We’ve	been	saddened	by	the	loss	of	Mr	David	Benton	Snr,	such	a	well-	known	and	
popular	figure	amongst	us	for	a	long	4me	now.	Deepest	sympathy	to	all	the	family	from	us	all.	
‘Young	Dave	‘	has	been	a	great	friend	of	my	family	for	a	very	long	4me	now,	and	we	feel	as	though	
we	have	lost	a	good	friend	with	his	father’s	death.			F.R.	

The	vicar	is	making	steady	progress	towards	recovery,	aeer	his	long	illness;	and	he	is	hopeful	that	
he	may	be	able	to	resume	duty	before	the	end	of	March.																																																																																				
Andrew	C.	Grieve,	Vicar	

APRIL	1979:	

Eddie	and	Jessie	Bradley	of	the	Saracen’s	Head	together	with	Mrs	Adamson,	made	the	first	move	
towards	raising	the	money	for	the	Recrea4on	Ground	last	month,	when	they	held	a	most	
successful	coffee	morning,	raising	the	sum	of	£22	towards	the	£7000	plus	which	has	been	loaned	
for	the	purchase	of	the	Rec.	Ted	Dunne8	would	be	delighted	to	hear	from	all	those	wishing	to	
make	Dona4ons	or	Deeds	of	Covenant	for	the	same	purpose.	
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We	are	very	sorry	to	have	to	report	the	death	of	two	friends	in	this	small	community.	Mr	Beeny	of	
Links	View	(Newton’s	oldest	inhabitant)	died	at	the	age	of	96.	His	death	was	followed	by	that	of	
Mrs.	Lilley	who	lived	for	a	long	at	Cotswold.	Once	again	our	sympathy	to	all.																																																																																																																																							

Mr	and	Mrs	David	Salter	of	the	An4que	Shop	have	lee	us	and	gone	back	to	her	na4ve	Cornwall.	
Best	of	luck	in	the	future	to	both	of	them,	and	a	warm	welcome	to	Mr	and	Mrs	Wiseman	who	are	
moving	in.			F.R.				

25	YEARS	AGO	–	Newton	Newsleoer	edited	by	Kathy	Searles 
MARCH	1994:	

Newton	Parish	Church:		As	most	people	in	the	village	know,	only	the	chancel	is	used	for	regular	
Sunday	worship.	The	Nave	is	the	responsibility	of	the	Redundant	Churches	Fund.	At	the	last	
funeral,	when	the	nave	was	opened	for	the	overflow	from	the	Chancel,	an	amplifier,	microphone	
and	speakers	were	borrowed	so	that	the	people	in	the	nave	could	feel	part	of	the	congrega4on.	
The	Church	Council	are	looking	to	purchase	a	simple	amplifica4on	system	which	could	also	be	
made	available	for	other	events	in	the	village.	The	cost	is	between	£400	and	£500	and	an	appeal	is	
being	made	in	the	village	to	finance	this	purchase.		S.C.	Russell	

APRIL	1994:		

A	Farm	Workers	Record	of	Service:		April	will	see	the	start	of	a	new	era	for	Billy	Marshall.	He	will	
be	re4ring	from	the	job	he	has	enjoyed	with	Oliver	Farms	for	the	last	51	years.	Billy	was	not	called	
for	Na4onal	Service	as	farm	workers	had	a	reserved	occupa4on.	He	was	employed	by	three	
genera4ons	of	the	Oliver	family,	the	late	Paul,	the	late	Roland,	and	the	present	Michael.	Billy	had	
one	accident	over	this	service,	for	a	leg	opera4on	which	was	a	short	stay	in	hospital.	He	and	his	
wife	Eileen	have	lived	in	Newton	for	many	years.	Billy	was	born	in	Newton	and	Eileen	has	been	in	
the	village	shop.	First	with	Arthur	Hayward	and	now	with	Peter	and	Jean	and	family	for	over	20	
years	service.		They	will	con4nue	to	live	in	their	present	home	in	Church	Road	where	they	have	
made	many	friends	over	the	years.																																				A.		Oliver		M.J.	Oliver	

																										K.S.					
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NEXT	PARISH	COUNCIL	MEETINGS	
is	

Wednesday,	8th	May	2019	
Wednesday,	12th	June	2019	

At		
7:30	in	the	Village	Hall	

There	is	a	15-minute	session	at	the	start	of	the	meeKng,	which	is	
	open	for	public	parKcipaKon.		

If	you	want	to	know	what	is	happening	in	the	village,	come	along	and	find	out.	
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FRANK	MATTHEWS,	Upholsterer.	
All	upholstery	work	undertaken.	

Free	es4mates.	
Tel:		01787	311133.	

HOMEFIELD	SHEDS	
&	SHELTERS.	

Quality	leisure	buildings	
made	to	your	requirements.	

Tel:	01787	211485.	
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JB	Oil	Boiler	
Services	

Fully	OBec	registered	

Ring	
Jack	Butcher	
07885	504036 	

THIS	ADVERTISING	SPACE	COULD	BE	
YOURS	FOR	

£25	per	annum	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	Co8age.	Newton	
CO10	0QE	

Telephone:		01787	377664				email:	
newtonvillagenewsle8er@gmail.com		

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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Jupiter2000	Security	&	Fire	Safety	Consultants	
Helping	you	make	your	business	safer	
The	Regulatory	Reform	(Fire	Safety)	Order	2005	is	law	and	it	places	a	responsibility	on	all	sizes	

and	types	of	businesses	to	carry	out	a	regular	Fire	Risk	Assessment.	

Don`t	know	how	or	what	to	do?	Call	Jupiter2000	and	let	us	do	it	for	you.	

We	help	companies	reduce	security	&	fire	risks	to	your	businesses	and	staff.	We	offer	impar4al	
advice	on	how	to	cost-effec4vely	reduce	your	security	risk	and/or	fire	risk.	Your	risk	

assessment	will	be	both	site	specific	and	individually	tailored	to	your	business’s	needs.	

									Jupiter2000	a	local	company	helping	local	companies	stay	safe.	

								www.jupiter2000.co.uk			E-mail	-	info@jupiter2000.co.uk		07716	860664	

THIS	ADVERTISING	SPACE	
COULD	BE	YOURS	FOR	

£25	per	annum	

Sue	Crawte,	1	Butchers	
Co8age.	Newton	CO10	0QE	
Telephone:		01787	377664		

			email:	
newtonvillagenewsle8er@gmail.com	

DO	YOU	HAVE	NEW	
NEIGHBOURS?	

OR	HAVE	YOU	RECENTLY	
MOVED	INTO	THE	VILLAGE?	

Please	let	your	Newsle8er	
know.		

Tel:		01787	377664				

email:		
newtonvillagenewsleEer@gmail.com	
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Anglian	Water	 	 0845	7145145	
Babergh	District	Council	 01473	822801	
Ci4zens	Advice	Bureau	 01787	374671	
Eastern	Energy	 	 0800	7838838	
Police	(Sudbury)	 	 01284	774300	
Police	(Hadleigh)	 	 01473	383430	

West	Suffolk	Hospital	 01283	713000	
Sudbury	Community	Health	Centre	
	 	 	 01787	886300	
Colchester	Hospital	 01206	853535	
Misuse	of	Drugs	&	Alcohol	
Suffolk	Helpline	 	 0800	5870421

Doctors’	Surgeries		
Hardwicke	House	 01787	370011	
Meadow	Lane	 01787	310000	
Siam	Surgery	 01787	886444	
Boxford	Mill	Surgery	01787	210558	

West	Babergh	Safer	Neighbourhood	
Team	
Sgt	566	Kevin	Horton	01473	613500	

IF	YOUR	CALL	IS	URGENT	AND	YOU	NEED	
IMMEDIATE	ASSISTANCE	ALWAYS	CALL	
999	

POLICE	NON	EMERGENCY	NUMBER	
CALL	101

USEFUL	VILLAGE	PHONE	
NUMBERS	

PARISH	CLERK	
Adrian	Beckham	373725	
NEWTON	GREEN	TRUST	
Philip	Taylor	211265	
VILLAGE	NEWSLETTER	
Sue	Crawte	-	377664	
CHURCH	WARDEN	

Vacancy	
VILLAGE	HALL	

Alan	Vince		-		373963	
NEIGHBOURHOOD	WATCH	
Sue	Presland	-		379204	

FIRESIDE	CLUB	
Wendy	Turner		-	372677	

NEWTON	ART	&	CRAFT	GROUP	
Carole	Langley	-		373548	

SARACENS	HEAD	
379036	

NEWTON	PARISH	COUNCIL	

Paul	Presland	–	Chairman	
01787	379204	

Sue	Crawte	–	Vice	Chairman	
01787	377664	
Russell	Bower	
07838	060878	
Lee	Parker	

01787	376073	
Colin	Poole	

01787	376448	
Rita	Schwenk	
01787	210838	
Philip	Taylor	
01787	211265	

Adrian	Beckham	–	Parish	Clerk	
01787	373725	

NEED	A	NUMBER?
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